
 

 

REQUEST FOR PROPOSALS #2018-89 
Medical Laboratory Testing Services 

ADDENDUM NUMBER #1 
November 6, 2018 

 
On October 1, 2018, Clackamas County (“County”) published Request for Proposals #2018-89 (“RFP”).  
The County has found that it is in its interest to amend the RFP through the issuance of this Addendum 
#1. Except as expressly amended below, all other terms and conditions of the original RFP and 
subsequent Addenda shall remain unchanged.   
 

1. All references to not-to-exceed (“NTE”) costs are hereby removed from the RFP. County 
contracts will have an NTE amount for total compensation under the contract, and appropriate 
modifications to the contract will be made at the time of drafting, after award.  

 
End of Addendum #1 

 
 
 


